

October 12, 2022

Dear Residents, Family and Friends, and Team Members,

I wanted to provide you with a few exciting updates.

First, our COVID-19 Preparedness and Response Plan has been updated here at RoseWood Village in response to recent changes in CDC and local health department guidance.

Wearing masks will no longer be a requirement for visitors or team members. Residents, visitors, and team members may continue to wear masks if they choose to. We know that many of you will be delighted to show your smiles again!

Please keep in mind that mask use may be required in the future based on the following:

- Albemarle County COVID levels, if identified as High Level for COVID-19 (this will be checked weekly).
- If there is a COVID outbreak in the RoseWood Village Greenbrier Community.
- If you have been exposed to someone with COVID-19, you will need to wear a mask for 10 days after initial exposure.
- If you have symptoms of COVID or another respiratory illness.

Further, residents will always be able to have visitors. During an outbreak, visits will be restricted to the resident's apartment or designated areas.

Screenings and temperature checks when entering the community will no longer be required for visitors, vendors, or team members. This will change if COVID levels increase to high, or if there is an outbreak. We do ask that all visitors and outside agencies continue to sign in and out at the kiosk at the front desk. We will no longer be screening residents for symptoms but will continue to monitor and react to symptom displays. Please do not visit if you are experiencing any symptoms of illness, as COVID-19 is still very real and Flu season is here!

We invite family members or friends with youngsters to join us for our "Trunk or Treat Halloween Celebration" on Thursday October 27th from 6:00 to 7:30 pm (rain date October 28th), our residents and our Director team hope to see you there!

Also, don't forget to support Team RoseWood Village for the **Walk to End Alzheimer's** on Saturday, October 22, 2022! Visit ALZ.ORG to learn more about our local walk and to support our team.

Thank you for your patience, support and understanding as we have navigated through this pandemic together, and for your support of RoseWood Village Greenbrier!

Sincerely,

Judi Cleary
Executive Director
ed.gbd@rosewoodvillage.com

